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CHAPTER I: AN OVERVIEW 

INTRODUCTION 

An increasing number of programs and activities directed toward 
improving the quality of Federal design have been initiated in 
recent years. In 1973 and 197**, Federal Design Assemblies were 
sponsored by the National Endowment for the Arts (NEA) in Washing­
ton, D.C. to discuss design problems and review exemplary solutions. 
In 1975 a Federal Regional Assembly, sponsored by the NEA, was held 
in Denver, Colorado, and focused on the western regions of the 
country. The General Services Administration (GSA) has also pre­
pared a draft Federal Design Policy and is exploring the possibility 
of its adoption for use by all Federal agencies having construction 
responsibilities (General Services Administration, 1975). 

In both the 197** and 1975 Assemblies, postconstruct ion evalua­
tion was discussed as a potentially important tool for improving 
design quality by providing a means of systematically studying com­
pleted projects and learning from past successes and failures. 
Evaluation is also included as a component of the operational phase 
of facilities under the GSA draft Design Policy. 

This study represents a step in the direction of developing a 
feedback mechanism for the planning-design process. It is a com­
parative study of twelve National Park Service visitor centers and 
addresses an array of design and design-related issues, including 
function, maintenance, visitor use patterns, safety, security, and 
aesthetics. The primary study objective is to develop information 
which can contribute to more enlightened and informed design decisions 
in the future, and in so doing, to identify components or attributes 
which contribute to or detract from the quality of the centers. These 
components or attributes may be physical, such as location, size or 
building materials; they may be perceptual, such as perceived 
attractiveness or suitability, and they may be procedural: that is, 
related to the process by which the facilities are designed. 

SELECTED FINDINGS 

The National Park Service has adopted the practice of employing 
or contracting for recognized design talent and encouraging quality 
design in support of park development programs. The Service has, in 


